
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
MUNICIPAL OFFICERS OF THE TOWN OF 

OLD ORCHARD BEACH 
 

The Municipal Officers of the Town of Old Orchard Beach, Maine hereby give Public 
Notice that there will be a Public Hearing held at the Town Hall, Council Chambers, on 
December 3rd, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. to consider the following: 
 
Shall the Town consider a request from Mezoian Development, LLC, to accept title and 
to accept and establish as town ways those developed portions of Summer Long Drive 
and Winter Berry Lane together with any storm water runoff systems located within the 
right of way of said Summer Long Drive and Winter Berry Lane, fire hydrants, street 
signs, drainage easement areas and sewer pipes located therein or appurtenant 
thereto, sidewalks, trees, street lights, lighting facilities, lampposts, and all of the rights 
appurtenant to the foregoing, as shown on a plan entitled “Final Plan, Sumter Landing, 
Ross Road, Old Orchard Beach, Maine”, for Mezoian Development, LLC, dated January 
2020 as revised through 9/18/20, by BH2M, Inc. As described in the Warranty Deed 
from Mezoian Development, LLC to the Town of Old Orchard Beach, Maine, dated, 
_____________. 

 

 
 
Per Order of the Municipal Officers this 19th day of November,  2024. 
 
A True Copy 
Attest: 
 
s/Kim M. McLaughlin________ 
Kim M. McLaughlin, Town Clerk 
 
For more information visit our website at www.oobmaine.com or contact the Town 
Clerk’s Office at 934-4042. 

http://www.oobmaine.com/
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